[bookmark: _GoBack]BLEASBY JUBILEE PONDS MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING WEDNESDAY 23RD AUGUST 2017 AT 7.30 PM AT THE WEST GRANGE

AGENDA

1) Present; Elaine, John, Joyce, Jenny, Edmund.
     Apologies were received from Peter Cast and the Parish Council and from Paul Wood.
2) Approval of minutes from the last meeting
These were approved.
3) Matters Arising
· A reply has been received from the Parish Council regarding questions asked at the last meeting and noted as follows below.
·  Item 3. The budget allocation- the Jubilee Ponds Committee will be asked to set out an estimate of the amount required during the year for the annual precept in November.
· Item 5. It has been clarified that The Jubilee Ponds Management Committee is not a committee of the Parish Council.
· Regarding item 6, the JPC has yet to determine the type of replacement tree.
· Regarding item 8 and the Fishermen’s complaint.  The Parish Council has not received any written complaints and therefore state that there is no justification for action. The Dog Warden has visited in the past.
4) Liaison with Bleasby Fishing syndicate
No comments have been received.
5) Reply from Parish Council
Please see Matters Arising above.
6) Questionnaire
It was felt by the JPC that a questionnaire was needed to help to update the Management Plan. 40 replies were received. Elaine has the results and wishes to compare them with those of the Parish Plan when these are available. The results will be issued later. 
The minutes of JPC meetings are displayed in the Noticeboard, which is still awaiting repair, so it is empty. Please could this be dealt with ASAP.
Overall the comments from the questionnaire are positive. 
7) Management Plan with some answers to comments from the Questionnaire
· Working Parties- volunteer numbers are steady, but people cannot attend all dates. John has enlisted help from Paul and the fishermen to clear debris and dead trees from around the lakes.
· The Lengthsman- John is liaising as necessary. Paths are cut and the Meadow mown.
· Dogs- control still seems to be a problem.
· Wildlife habitats have to be considered so the Ponds can’t be too carefully manicured.
· Education-this needs to be improved, but there will be a new pamphlet issued soon.
·  A new seat would be welcomed. A picnic seat would be considered. Location to be investigated.
· Opening up of trees- reluctant to do this. Water birds need nesting sites and fish need rest areas.
· The reed bed is being overtaken by trees again, need to keep open water.
· Eroded banks on the large pond- the fishermen have put hard core down and some swims have been reinforced. Thanks are due to them for continuing to deal with the erosion problem.
· The Ride will need attention soon, over the next 2/3 years. Please make allowance in the budget for this.
· The Meadow- can now be managed easily by the Lengsthman.
· Conservation is a main priority and the Management Plan is ongoing.
8) Replacement Tree
Please could the Parish Council supply a replacement Ash tree.
9) Pamphlet
Elaine, Jenny from the JPC and Steve Anderson from the PC are intending to prepare a factual and informative pamphlet about the Ponds based on the recent JPC questionnaire.
10) Work Parties and Maintenance
The programme is to continue with emphasis on clearing scrub at the far end.
11) Any Other Business
Roe deer has been sighted at JPs, which is a good sign for wildlife.
The Holme Dyke has been cut by the Inland Drainage Board. A gate will be placed by the IDB from the adjacent Owner’s land into the Meadow, so there will no longer be any need for them to bring heavy vehicles through the meadow area.
The bonfire sites have now recovered on the Meadow.
Dogs- the JPC have received, for information only, a copy of a letter sent to the PC regarding an incident with a dog.
Should we consider that dogs be kept on leads around the Ponds? Elaine will seek further advice.
12) Date of next meeting
Wednesday 22nd November at 7.30 at the West Grange.




